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Dear Mr. Speaker and Mr. President

The Louisiana State Law Institute respectfully submits its interim report to the
legislature relative to the classification of modular homes.
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INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE IN RESPONSE TO 

HCR NO. 102 OF THE 2018 REGULAR SESSION 

   

 

 House Concurrent Resolution No. 102 of the 2018 Regular Session urges and requests the 

Louisiana State Law Institute to study provisions of law on property in order to make 

recommendations regarding the classification of modular homes as movable or immovable 

property, and to develop the legal procedure for their attachment to land and securing them as loan 

collateral. In fulfillment of this request, the Law Institute assigned this project to its newly created 

Property Committee. 

 

 Background information has been gathered and research is being conducted concerning the 

differences and distinctions between modular homes, manufactured homes, and mobile homes as 

well as the applicability of existing provisions of Louisiana law to some, but not all, of these types 

of property. The Committee plans to meet over the course of this year in conjunction with 

representatives from various constituencies to consider this information and to make 

recommendations concerning the classification of modular homes and the development of legal 

procedures for their attachment to land and security as loan collateral. A final report will be 

submitted to the Legislature once the Committee’s recommendations have been approved by the 

Council of the Law Institute. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Guy Holdridge 

Director 

Louisiana State Law Institute 


